OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 21, 2013
Start time 7:10pm

Review April OPR PAC Minutes – Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report-Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted. 

Mrs. Siegel demonstrated how she uses Pinterest for her art program
Principal’s Comments

~One Fund Boston: The children raised over $2,000 for the “One Fund Boston” 
~Kindergarten Screening will be on June 12th and 13th.  

~Kindergarten orientation was held last week. The numbers continue to grow. It is looking like there will most likely be 3 full day classes and 1 ½ day class.

~New student orientation will be on June 6th from 3:30-5:00.

~Envisions Math is a new math program that will be purchased for grades k-5. There will be an extensive training for teachers on the next half day (June 7th) and the program will be in place for September.

~There will be three retirements this year. Mrs. Moore (gr 5), Mrs. Hayes (gr 1) and Mrs. Hughes (Instructional Aide). Mrs. Moore and Mrs. Hayes will not need to be replaced this year because of the class sizes of the upcoming 5th and 1st grade class.

~Calendar Raffle: Three prizes will be awarded each week day through June 26th. There are six prizes valued over $100, which will be “grand prizes” that will be awarded on the three Fridays in June. The grand prize tickets will be sold for $10 each and the regular tickets will be $5 each. The first drawing will be on June 3rd. 

~

Old Business 

· Jimmy’s Pizzeria Night  -possibly another night June 5th or 6th
· Barnes & Nobles Book Fair (May 24th) went great.  Discussed the possibility of a different food venue.  Some suggested Panera Bread

· Teacher Appreciation Luncheon went great.  Teacher’s loved it!

New Business
· Vote on PAC budget for the 2013-2014 school year_Accepted
· Field Day will be June 14th. Rachel Mulligan will coordinate. We are in need of about 100 volunteers-we have about 30 so far. We will also need 2 volunteers per classroom to supervise lunch. 

· Election for PAC Board:

President: Karen Hamilton

Vice President: Meredith Garrity

Treasurer: Krista Sullivan

Secretary: Lara Heumpfner

· Still in need of volunteers for the photo fundraiser on June 1st. Please contact Ann Walsh if interested.
· OPR received $1,259.60 for the school year. This is about $600 less than last year.

· Vote to increase “Sunshine” from $400 to $800-Approved
· Vote to divert $1,000 from “Tax Expenses” line item to “Insurance”-Approved
Meeting adjourned 8:50pm

